
  

December 31, 2019 
 
Mr. Stephen Fleming, P.E. 
Senior Remediation Manager 
Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
2858 U.S. Route 322 
Logan Township, NJ  08085 
 
 
   RE:  Safety-Kleen Amityville 
 
Dear Mr. Fleming: 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (the “Department”) 
has reviewed Safety-Kleen’s “Groundwater Monitoring Program Report”.  The report 
provides the results of the September 2019 groundwater sampling event and provides 
an evaluation of long-term groundwater trends at the Amityville facility. 
 

Upon review, the Department has the following comments: 
 

Groundwater conditions continue to improve in response to remedial efforts. 
Mineral Spirits Range Organics (MSRO) have not been detected in site 
groundwater in the past year and have exhibited a declining trend subsequent to 
the subsurface injection program conducted in the fall in 2014. 
 
Upon review of historical facility groundwater data, the Department has 
determined that an addition two (2) rounds of semi-annual sampling will be 
necessary to confirm that site groundwater has achieved the remedial goals 
required for a determination of “no further action”. 

 
If you have any questions on this matter, please contact me at (518) 402-9813. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

      
Kent D. Johnson, P.G. 
Professional Geologist 1  
Division of Materials Management 

 



ec: A. Everett, USEPA, Region 2 
 S. Rahman, Region 1 
 L. Winterberger 


